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11th June, 2020 

Issue 10 

JUNE Monday 22nd Semester 1 Student Reports distributed 

Friday 26th END OF TERM 2: FINISH TIMES 

 

JULY  Monday 13th TERM 3 BEGINS: (decision to continue with 

staggered times to be confirmed) 

Thursday 23rd Parent/Teacher Interviews (to be confirmed) 

Key Messages from the Principal  

in this Newsletter: 

 Social Distancing (Covid-19) 

 Parking/Drop Off/ Pick-Up Safety 

 School Uniform 

 Student Mid-Year Reports 

 Parent Survey 

ORANGE HOUSE: 2:30pm 

RED HOUSE: 2:45pm 

PURPLE HOUSE: 3:00pm 

GREEN HOUSE: 3:15pm 
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Dear Parents and Guardians 

We are so excited to welcome all children back to school this week, albeit on staggered start and finish 

times. It was terrific to see the students from Years 3 – 6 eagerly enter the schoolyard Tuesday morning 

and quickly make their way to their classroom. They have all settled in tremendously well and are all re-

ally engaged with their learning.  

 

Social Distancing (Covid-19): Whilst the world is still grappling with Covid-19 it is VERY IMPORTANT 

that all adults in and around the school observe the social distancing protocols recommended by the 

Victoria Chief Medical Officer. That means that we should all be standing at least 1.5 m apart. The strate-

gy of the staggered start and finish time is to limit the number of adults waiting for their children after 

school. Please avoid coming too early to avoid close contact with others whilst waiting at the gate. 

Please let your child know where you will meet them, which gate, and ask them to wait inside the gate 

until they see you. That means if you are a few minutes late you know they will be safe just inside the 

school gate with the teacher who is on gate duty for that day. Please avoid waiting around with other 

parents for their children to exit before you leave if your child has already been dismissed. This is not 

recommended and defeats the purpose of having staggered start/finish times.   

 

Parking/Drop Off/Pick-Up Safety: It is very important that when you are dropping your children off at 

school, or picking them up, that you are modelling safe road behaviour. Children learn about road safety 

from the people they look up to most, their parents. Children are very good at learning by watching 

what their parents do and at this young age do not have good road safety awareness. If we model un-

safe behaviour children may  repeat this when we are not present to offer guidance. This includes stop-

ping in No standing Areas, or parking on the opposite side of the road and encouraging them to cross. As 

I have been monitoring the traffic due to the staggered start and finish time I have witnessed some very 

disconcerting behaviour. The Melton City Council has been visiting many schools in the area recently and 

will fine people who are not doing the right thing. Thank-you in advance for your support with this. We 

really do appreciate it for all children’s safety. 

 

School Uniform: Whilst it’s great to see all children back at school, we have noticed that some children 

are coming to school with a jumper that is not school uniform, or with brightly coloured hair. I have in-

cluded a copy of the School Uniform policy with this newsletter for your reference. Please ensure you 

get your child a new school jumper if they have grown out of their old one and that their hair colour 

does not remain brightly coloured. If you have any questions or concerns, please call the office to make 

an appointment with myself or Mrs Cvitkovic. 

 

 

              Melton West Primary School is a Child Safe School  

We hold the care, safety and wellbeing of   children and young people as a 

central and fundamental responsibility of our school and base all our          de-

cisions on what’s best for the students. Please talk to a staff member if you 

have any concerns about a child’s safety at any time. 
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Student Mid-Year Reports: Teachers have been busily preparing student reports for semester 1. These 

are due to be sent home on Monday 22nd June. They will look very different to previous reports due to 

the remote learning period we experienced. We are looking at holding Parent-Teacher Interviews, in the 

form of 3-Way and Student-Led, early Term 3, however we are still working on the logistics for that. 

More information will follow in the first week of Term 3. 

 

Parent Survey: Thank-you to the parents who took the opportunity to respond to the Parent Survey – 

focussed on remote learning. Some of the key findings were that:  

63% of parents thought the amount of work the children were receiving while working remotely was 

‘about right’, with 20% thinking there wasn’t enough and 13% thinking there was ‘too much’. No-

one thought there was ‘far too much’.  

57% thought they felt like they could adequately provide the help their child’s needs while learning 

from home, with 83% saying they had the necessary IT equipment. (The school lent out over 250 

devices to families during remote learning.)  

72% thought the school sent out clear communication on how to prepare and transition to learning 

from home, however only 52% felt prepared on the first day of term 2.  

74% said they had regular contact with school staff throughout the period and 91% felt they could 

contact their child’s teacher when they needed to.  

65% feel they have a better understanding of what their child is learning, however only 41% knew 
how their child would be assessed during this time. This tells us that we need to get much better 
at involving and sharing with families what we are teaching and how and why we assess – we 
need to become more proactive at involving families in the learning process much more effective-
ly than we currently do. This will become a major piece of work over the rest of the year and into 
2021 and beyond. 

 

High Levels of Learning for All 
Michelle Costa 

Principal  

 

 

Is your Lollipop person the sweetest? 

Nominate your Lollipop person for the 2019/2020 School     
Crossing Supervisor of the year award. 

Jump online and complete a nomination at 
www.schoolcrossingsvictoria.com.au. 

Your support of this program will help ensure your School    
Crossing Supervisor is shown the appreciation they deserve for 

their commitment to the ongoing safety of our children. 

http://www.schoolcrossingsvictoria.com.au/
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